November2022 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Brandi Maxedon, Elementary School Principal

Shelley Haas, Elementary Assistant Principal

SIP, Curriculum & Instruction, Assessment & Staff Professional Development

Cathleen Weber met with all 3-5th grade students to teach an extended response to be
observed by 3-5th grade staff. The teachers will then teach an extended response
lesson to their classes on November 22nd and November 30th.

All building committees met on November 10th. The Building Leadership Team finalized
the School Improvement Plan for the 22-23 school year. This plan will be reviewed in
January to evaluate what strategies we have implemented successfully. The Multi-Tiered
Systems of Support team met to discuss our building plan and make improvements to
help us target students that need additional support.

Mr. Cummings observed PE in the Chatham school district. He was able to observe
different ways to connect English language arts and math in the classroom.

Hires & Resignations

Resignations
o Cindy Warrick-Paraprofessional
o Megan Cox-Special Education Teacher

Pretzel Student & Staff Positives:

Mrs. Pecoraro and Mrs. Ward planned an amazing reading night for all of our families on
November 17th. The students enjoyed a campout theme complete with story time and
S'mores.

Mrs. Budke and the 5th grade students have done an awesome job at our NBE TV
morning broadcast of announcements.

The elementary students donated 1,724 food items to the Loami Food Pantry. The
kindergarten class had the most with 428 items. Thank you to the students in Ms.
Workman'’s class for counting, sorting and packaging the items. A big thank you to Mrs.
Marr who helped deliver items.

Mrs. McQuality organized the Veterans Wall again this year, this giving our students the
opportunity to recognize their loved ones who have served or are serving our country.
Mrs. Luca’s husband Mr. Luca came in and taught some of the kindergarteners about the
military and the equipment they use.

The PTO is getting ready to begin the Butter Braid sale as their annual fundraiser.

The PTO Milk and Cookies event is December 3rd.

Mrs. Marr has everything ready for Angel Tree. We are so blessed to have this
organization to help our families.


https://docs.google.com/document/d/1uVFuMIr_SyXAtb_-4nV0rfWHL2lG8UKycdHLvess4DA/edit?usp=share_link

